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CITY OF HAMILTON 
 

NOTICE OF M O T I O N 
 
 

 Public Works Committee:  May 2, 2022 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR J.P. DANKO….....…....…………..……………. 
 
 
Phase One Ward 8 Complete Streets Review Implementation - Installation of 
Speed Cushions and Traffic Calming Measures at Various Locations (Ward 8) 
 
WHEREAS, Vision Zero and Complete Streets principles are used in the City of 
Hamilton to provide a safer environment for all road users; 
 
WHEREAS, in 2020 a review of designated Ward 8 neighbourhoods was initiated with 
the intent of providing a Complete Streets report identifying areas of concern and 
recommendations to provide a safer environment for all road users based on Vision Zero 
and Complete Streets principles; 
 
WHEREAS, the Complete Streets review included a focus on Traffic Calming Measures 
at problem locations considering road width, classification, surrounding land use, 
proximity to schools/playgrounds, access roads from arterials, on-street parking and 
other considerations;  
 
WHEREAS, extensive public consultation has been completed as part of the Ward 8 
Complete Streets review; 
 
WHEREAS, Phase One of the Ward 8 Complete Streets Review implementation 
strategy recommended the installation of speed cushions and other traffic calming 
measures on various roadways in Ward 8 based upon the study’s review, input from 
residents and needs assessment to aid in managing safe use of neighborhood 
roadways; and 
 
WHEREAS Phase Two of the Ward 8 Complete Streets Review implementation strategy 
is being finalized and is expected to include more complex traffic calming measures 
including gateway features, curb bump-outs, raised crosswalks and other traffic safety 
installations. 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: 
 

(a) That Transportation Operations & Maintenance staff be authorized and 
directed to install speed cushions as a traffic calming measure on the following 
roadways as part of the spring 2022 Traffic Calming Program’s application: 

 
(i) Brantdale Avenue  
(ii) Highcliffe Avenue 



(iii) Columbia Drive 
(iv) Terrace Drive 
(v) Jameston Avenue 
(vi) Hawkridge Avenue 
(vii) Brigadoon Drive 
(viii) Malton Drive 

 
(b) Subject to the recommendations provided within the Ward 8 Complete Streets 

Review, that Transportation Operations & Maintenance staff be authorized and 
directed to implement traffic calming measures on the following roadways within 
2022/2023: 
 

(i) West 2nd Street 
(ii) (Belvedere Avenue 
(iii) Brucedale Avenue 
(iv) Sanatorium Road 
(v) Clarendon Avenue 
(vi) Lynbrook Drive 
(vii) Caledon Avenue 
(viii) Kennedy Avenue 

 
(c) That all costs associated with the installation of speed cushions as traffic calming 

measures on Brantdale Avenue, Highcliffe Avenue, Columbia Drive, Terrace 
Drive,  Jameston Avenue, Hawkridge Avenue, Brigadoon Drive, Malton Drive, 
West 2nd Street, Belvedere Avenue, Brucedale Avenue, Sanatorium Road, 
Clarendon Avenue, Lynbrook Drive, Caledon Avenue and Kennedy Avenue be 
funded from the Ward 8 Capital Re-Investment Reserve #108058, at an upset 
limit, including contingency, not to exceed $553,000; and 

 
(d) That the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized and directed to execute any required 

agreement(s) and ancillary documents, with such terms and conditions in a form 
satisfactory to the City Solicitor. 

 


